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Meeting summary:

Rose Ann DeLeon opened the meeting by summarizing CCCPA efforts over the last few months. The Port Authority and the City of Cleveland have reviewed all the potential sites for CDFs, and narrowed the selection process to three: west of the river, Burke Airport, and East 55th. Due to Burke's existing land mass and the Mayor's interest in determining whether the existing airport and a working port could co-exist, the site was studied in-depth. After much review it was recently determined that Burke Airport does not work as a potential site for Port relocation due to the stringent restrictions of the FAA. The Port Authority and City now agree that the East 55th is the preferred site, and have begun the process of looking more closely at the strengths and challenges associated with the site.

Glen Dieterle introduced the two options for the East 55th Street site. Option A connects to land by way of acquiring and filling the State Park Marina. 

Option B moves land access to the immediate east of the marina and connects via a modification to the proposed CDF that fills in the area between the main mass of the CDF and the shoreline. Drawings were provided.

Glen also took time to detail the coordination with First Energy and the challenges associated with thermal plume from the First Energy circulating water discharge. The First Energy intake and outfall is located along the shore at the east harbor end and uses harbor water for cooling purposes. At the outfall, the discharge raises water temperature 18-22° F. While the system has a capacity for 300,000 gallons per minute (GPM), 150,000 GPM is typically used. This warmer water attracts gulls and fish, with Gizzard Shad posing a problem as they die and clog the intake screens. First Energy may have work planned for the structures, but the status and extent could not be confirmed. Typically, best available technologies are related at the intake screens and not related to intake velocity. Josh Feldmarm detailed the conceptual implementation schedule that was the impetus for LTC Hurley's recent call to Mayor Jackson. Essentially, the recent delay in decision by the City on preferred site caused a one year delay to project implementation. If the final decision is received in January, Alternative Plan 2a could become operational in 2014 and the East 55th Street site would likely be operational in 2015. Further delay in a decision beyond January 2008 could delay each scenario another year.

Josh Feldmarm highlighted some of the chief USACE concerns about the East 55th Street site:

Four Combined Sewer Overflow (CSO) pipes also discharge into the harbor at the east end. Relocation will be necessary to accommodate the construction, NPDES/SPDES permits will need to be revised, and circulation/dispersion issues will need to be assessed in the environmental impact statement. 

Encroachment on the channel will require likely congressional authorization, similar to what is needed for the Alternative Plan 2a. It is possible that the de-authorization may be accomplished by inserting appropriate language into an appropriations bill, as opposed to seeking specific authorization in a WRDA.

Additional dredging in the eastern approach channel necessitated by relocating port operations there will tax an already overburdened annual dredging budget. 

Vertical dike structures may prove problematic due to the wave and ice lateral forces. USACE will investigate further.

Due to the implementation schedule of the CDF, the construction of the proposed breakwater extension will likely not occur prior to construction of the CDF. 

Therefore, the preliminary design efforts will not consider the protection it will afford.

The DMMP may be able to support the proposed East 55th site, but in its development of alternatives, USACE will design the most cost effective CDF in the site that is environmentally sustainable and engineeringly sound. This base design will serve as the Federal standard for the proposed site. If the local sponsor desires changes to the project features (i.e., vertical structures, geometry changes to enable effective port operations, etc.) and these features increase total project cost, the increased cost will be borne 100% by the local sponsor. Additionally, all lands, easements, rights of way, and relocations will be paid for entirely by the local sponsor. In the case of utility relocations, these costs may be excessive. These costs may be credited against the local sponsor's contribution to operations and maintenance costs (10% of the total project cost).

This site has not been proposed by USACE to the public as a potential CDF site. Public support is unknown and questionable. 

The environmental impact statement will systematically and comprehensively identify, qualify, and quantify all impacts related to the site. All impacts will be mitigated. It is very possible, if not likely, that there are other impacts not yet identified. 

Linda Henrichsen expressed concern about public support for the site. The need for public meetings and information session was established. Linda also expressed concern that Section 4F, Title 49 U.S.C. may have jurisdiction over the land access required for the East 55th Street site. Specifically, acquisition of or modification to the state park land could be governed by this statute, and if it is, the project may require Secretary of Transportation approval. There was some discussion about whether the statue would apply to Option A only, both sites, or none of the sites.  Consensus was not reached and more investigation is needed.

Linda indicated that there may be significant environmental justice issues related to the potential elimination of established sustenance fishing at the State Park Marina.

Mike Asquith emphasized that no matter which plan is implemented, available capacity will be exhausted at the end of the 2011 dredging season (based on 250,000 cubic yards of dredged material per year, 225K of which is Federal and 25K of which is non-Federal) and no viable interim disposal solutions have been identified beyond 2011.

Steve Pfeiffer provided update on potential interim measures proposed by the CCCPA.

Great Lakes Construction has a need for construction fill. Quantity is on the order of several hundred thousand cubic yards, but actual quantities and timelines have not been worked out. Mike Asquith emphasized that moving 500,000 cubic yards of material (enough for two years of capacity) would require 50,000 truck trips with a typical 10-CY dump truck and may not be feasible.

Cargill has expressed an interest in filling their slip on the Old River. Some discussion of methods of work ensued. Concerns were raised that it is unlikely that the material in the CDF could be used for this purpose as it was placed in the CDF originally as it is unsuitable for disposal in the water system. 

Additionally, needed quantities are likely small compared to the total projected need.

Steve also discussed the possibility of using material excavated from the CDF as road subbase. Suitability of the material and market demand is undetermined.

Based on the apparent lack of definitive, executable plans for interim disposal capacity, Josh Feldmann emphasized that the most probable courses of action 

to minimize or eliminate the gap in available capacity is to (1) aggressively seek a reversal of the Department of Port Control's recent denial to re-open 

Dike 9 in order to allow for additional fill management of the existing CDFs, and (2) to reduce the schedule to implementation of the preferred site. In the case of East 55th Street, the longest and least-fixed duration on the critical path is LERR acquisition by the CCCPA. Currently, two years are scheduled for this activity and completion is schedule for SEP 2011. If the necessary LERR can be acquired by SEP 2010 or earlier, this may allow implementation of the plan to one year earlier.

All parties acknowledged the need for coordinated public discussion of the proposed alternatives. January 2008 was determined to be the preferred time for a joint information session. Emphasis was made that the session should be jointly conducted, with USACE presenting the DMMP and its final array of alternative plans (including the East 55th Street site), and the CCCPA presenting the plan for possible port relocation. The meeting would emphasize collaborative planning, but each organization would maintain ownership for their portion of the plan. Adam expressed the desire to hold public meetings on the Port 

Relocation Study prior to holding a joint public meeting. Timeframe for the CCCPA public meeting(s) was proposed for early December.

Action items and path forward:

Next meeting is tentatively scheduled for December 1. The following is a list of action items and due-outs needed no later than the December 1 meeting:

CCCPA:

Indicate preference of Option A versus Option B based on legal and real estate review of required lands, easements, rights of way, and relocation (LERR) and feasibility of acquisition.

Conduct agency coordination to get initial feedback on proposed plans for CDF construction and future port relocation: ODOT, ODNR, OEPA 

Discuss with Department of Port Control the possibility of reversing their recent denial of USACE's request to reopen Dike 9 for disposal operations.

Select date for joint public information session and make plans for any preliminary public meetings conducted by the CCCPA and necessary to allow the joint session to proceed.

Establish the extent of URS coordination and collaboration with USACE in project planning.

USACE:

Initiate preliminary E&D and assessment of new CDF; initial focus will be circulation issues, leveraging collaboration with URS and available USACE Engineering Research and Development Center resources 

Conduct meeting with URS to coordinate and share work efforts 

Make informal coordination with FAA to get feedback on proposed siting and end-use.

Update stakeholders on current status and path forward.

Coordinate for update to USFWS analysis of proposed sites to include East 55th Street site in accordance with the Fish and Wildlife Coordination Act.

Begin informal coordination with OEPA and ODNR to identify issues of concern for the proposed site.

Initiate environmental impact assessment of the proposed site.

I am point of contact for this meeting summary. I can be reached by e-mail at joshua.feldmann@us.army.mil or by telephone at 716-879-4393.
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